



# CHARIHO YOUTH SOCCER ASSOCIATION

P.O. Box 1207, Hope Valley, RI 02832

[www.Chariho.com](http://www.Chariho.com)

Affiliated with Soccer Rhode Island

The Monthly Meeting of the Chariho Youth Soccer Association was held on Thursday, Mar 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2017 at the First Baptist Church, Hope Valley. The meeting was called to order by Leray Rinne at 7:30 pm

## **BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT**

- |   |  |
|---|--|
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>President:</u> Leray Rinne                         | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Vice President:</u> Matt Denacour                       |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Secretary:</u> Dan Orciari                         | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Treasurer:</u> Sherri Jackson                           |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Director of Referees:</u> Anthony Gomez            | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Competitive Director:</u> Erik Soderstrom               |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Director of Coaches:</u> Karen Glenwright          | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Director of Fundraising:</u> Gwen Currier               |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Director of Public Relations:</u> Cathy Soderstrom | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Director of Equipment:</u> Steve McCandless             |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Director of Registration:</u> Jill Oatley          | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Director of Fields:</u> Peter Caster                    |
| <input type="checkbox"/> <u>Director of Academic Scholarships:</u> Charlie Havens         | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Assistant Registrar:</u> Anthony Pezzullo               |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Member At Large:</u> Luke Marland                  | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Assistant Competitive Director:</u> Danielle Buckingham |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Member At Large:</u> Dave Gever                    | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> <u>Assistant Director of Fundraising:</u> Heather Knowles  |

Visitors – None

## **SECRETARY’S REPORT**

February minutes accepted after a change to Jill’s attendance Unanimously

## **CORRESPONDENCE**

Leray reported that he missed the RI State meeting last month.

## **TREASURER’S REPORT**

March Report accepted

## **DIRECTOR OF REGISTRATION**

Jill presented the new recreational flyer to be distributed to the schools. Referee clinic scheduled for May 22 and 23<sup>rd</sup>. Worked out fee structure, ref training location, etc.

## **DIRECTOR OF COMPETITIVE**

Spring registrations are now at 90 players registered. Met in person with the Westerly and they had a bunch of new players. Added 20-30 total players and clubs are working out the teams, trying to connect with Mark to figure teams. There is a U8 team that is missing a coach, Eric is hopeful that one of the parents may step up. CW United is planning to set up a meeting to discuss team formation, Leray will reach out to Westerly to schedule the meeting.

Very long discussion concerning the work involved to keep CW United up and running efficiently. Westerly Soccer Club organized differently than CYSA and we need to align critical positions to keep CW United work load shared across the two organizations. CW United is planning to set up a meeting to discuss team formation, Leray will reach out to Westerly to schedule the meeting.

U4-U6 Academy – There is an academy that will be held at the Gingerella Complex, this will run by a Challenger coach. Fees associated with the clinic will be used to pay the Challenger Coach.

## **DIRECTOR OF COACHES**

Nothing to report.

## **DIRECTOR OF REFEREES**

Anthony arranging to hold a clinic for the referees in May, at one of the regional schools. Anthony has received the training to become an assignor for the league, met the top 100 referees. Initial game schedules have been set up and Anthony is looking into assigning referees in the near term.

### **DIRECTOR OF EQUIPMENT**

Nothing report.

### **DIRECTOR OF FIELDS**

Discussed the number of fields and the location. Looking to start laying out the fields March 10. Looking at around \$8500 for one aeration and 2 fertilizations from Mike.

### **DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC RELATIONS**

Nothing to report.

### **DIRECTOR OF FUNDRAISING**

Gwen brought copies of the sponsor letter, XL spreadsheet sent out so that Gwen can keep track of our contact with the sponsors and status.

### **DIRECTOR OF SCHOLARSHIPS**

No report. Reminder was sent on instagram and facebook.

### **OLD BUSINESS**

- **Power to Concession Stand** – Heather sent out to contact electricians and has 3 folks interested.

### **NEW BUSINESS**

- AGM – Making a motion, to suspend the meeting until May. Voted on unanimously.
- Indoor gym time from the winter will be paid \$40 from the general account.
- TOPS – Discussed the TOPS program and how do we get the word out. Working with the school to get the word out.

### **PUBLIC FORUM**

Meeting Adjourned at 9:05 PM

Next meeting will be on April 6, 2017

No executive session